Dear Board Members and Yi,

This letter is to officially raise our concerns to the CCC Board regarding the process and decision made on the recent CCLA Admin Team Pay Proposal. 

Board Approval Process 
· 2 times in a row, the CCLA proposals were not shared ahead of time to allow the board members to review and understand the content including the budget. It was only shared at the board meeting on 3/7 & 3/14 when Nancy Yu, the current CCLA principal presented her first and revised proposals to the board. 

· There were numerous concerns raised both in writing as well as during the meetings, but the concerns were not addressed. 

· On 3/14, voting on the budget was done after the review of it in less than a minute.  A motion was raised to request for more information since it didn’t allow sufficient time to confirm it’s a sound financial proposal. However, it was voted down in the same meeting by the board members while majority of them currently serve on the CCLA board or part of the CCLA school functions.
· School improvement plan was also presented on 3/14 and allowed no time for the board to understand and validate if it’s a valid and achievable plan. 

· No organization should make important decision with no time and actions for evaluation and assessment. 
· Other board members who were absent were excluded from the voting of this issue. Shuning has given her proxy to one of the board members and was not counted. The by-law was established for a decision to be made with a quorum but not intended to allow exclusion of votes from other board members who simply were not present at the meeting.  A serious matter like this requires a full board voting.
· The appointment of the education committee was done by the president himself. This appointment was not discussed nor approved by the board. The made-up of the education committee are the CCLA board members or personnel. This doesn’t provide the objective body of governance.

· The entire process and appointment of the education committee should be approved by the CCC board. 
Budget and School Administration Pay Model

· While majority of the board members believed the administration team could be paid or appreciated, the proposed pay model is too high for the principal and campus directors.

· The proposed principal’s pay will take close to 10% of the entire school’s annual operating expenses. The Principal’s pay is 6 to 12 times salary of the teachers.
· The proposed campus director’s pay is 2.5 to 5 times salary of the teachers. The total Pay for the principal and 2 campus directors will take up to 18% of the entire school’s annual operating expenses.
· The proposed budget will have $9,000 deficit every year based on the school financial model. 

· We are concerned of this proposal will create unfair compensation to the other school employees based on the current duties every employee has to perform both physically at the school sites as well as time spent beyond school days.  The inconsistent pay model will result in many negative impacts to school management.
· The 2 paid campus directors have not demonstrated much improvement to the school functions since these 2 paid positions were created. The confidence of simply paying more to the 2 campus director and paying the principal will improve the quality of the school is very doubtful.
· CCC is a community based organization and volunteer works should continue to be the tradition for CCC and CCLA. We relies on skills and experiences contributed from our volunteers to build a strong community since we are not in a financially strong position to pay for many volunteers who dedicated their time, efforts and talents to the organization. This proposal delivers a poor message to the community and in turn discourages volunteerism, and creates negative impacts to the volunteer based, non-profit school and CCC. 
· CCC is a big family and has 30 year of history and excellent reputation. We expect the CCC president will carry the same mission to service the community.
Proposed Actions/Next Steps:
· Since the total votes of acceptance of the proposal was less than ½ of the board members and electronic and phone email were not accepted, a re-voting is needed.

· Form a financial committee to work with CCC education committee to review and adjust the budget and provide recommendation of pay to the administration team.
· Need board discussion, nomination, and approval of the education committee.  As part of the duties from the education committee, form an organizational assessment team to conduct a drill-down evaluation of every school function.
· Delay the registration process till May until this issue is properly addressed and resolved.

Sincerely, 

Signed by CCC Board Members: (in alphabetical order of their first names)
Edmond Wong       Frank Zhu       Jeff Zhu      Jian Yuan     Lena Tan     
Mingxin Lu        Shuning Zhan        Stephanie Sum        Xiongzi Li   

